



Monthly Newsletter

May 2022

From the President - May 2022

It's May! That means celebrations for moms, graduates, end of school and opening of the pool. Along with celebrations there are some residents that deserve recognition for their contributions to our neighborhood.

First, thank you to Bob Schoonover for the many, many years (20 years or so) of providing our mailbox posts. Bob has generously given his time and talent to the neighborhood. Bob is looking to "pass the saw", so to speak. Please see below about the need for a neighbor to take over this job.

Second, thank you to Phil Karp for leading our neighborhood for the past few years. Phil was a steady leader through Covid and all the other neighborhood business. I am grateful that he remains on the HOA board and continues to lend his expertise to our neighborhood. Also, thanks to the rest of the board who work so hard for our neighborhood.

Third, thank you to our social committee and Carly Harden for their efforts in planning and holding a variety of events for this year. If you are interested in helping, please contact Carly Harden, carlymharden@gmail.com

Finally, thank you to everyone in the neighborhood for keeping up with your homes and yards. Lees Crossing is a wonderful place to call home.

In the news:

Pool deck clean-up day, May 14th, 10am. All are welcome to help get our pool ready for opening day.

Swim Team gets under way with afternoon practices starting on May 16th. Our Cyclones are preparing for a regular season of meets on Thursdays this summer with home meets on June 9th, 23rd and 30th.

First day of pool season is Thursday, May 26^{th} , 4-8pm. Friday, May 27^{th} , 11am-9pm.

(Continued on next page ...)

(... President's Letter continued)

Regular pool hours will be Monday – Thursday 11am - 8pm; Friday and Saturday 11am – 9pm; and Sunday noon - 8pm. Watch for more information about the opening pool party and when and where to pick up your pool pass.

Check out the rest of the newsletter for other happenings in and around the neighborhood. Also watch for updates on our Facebook page.

Please drive safely through the neighborhood. Let's all work together to keep Lees Crossing a safe and friendly place to walk, play and drive.

Laura

Upcoming Neighborhood Events & Dates

May 6 - Seis de Mayo party! Family friendly. LC Club house, 6-9 PM

May 26 – School's Out for Summer – Kona Ice Truck & Opening Day for Lees Crossing Pool

May 29 – Memorial Day / Pool Opening Party

MORE TO COME! STAY TUNED!



Hello Calendar of Events – In May in and Around the Marietta Square





For more information on these and other events, please go to the City of Marietta's website:

https://www.visitmariettaga.com/events/2022-05/

WANT TO RENT THE CLUBHOUSE?

Its Official! The clubhouse is now available for rental and use! If you have any questions or would like to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail Chad Ellis at 678-907-1227 or

ellisutigers@gmail.com.





Neighborhood Notaries



Greg Amaden	Lee's Trace	404-216-5879
Angela G. Ford	Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
Carolyn Richardson	Cedar Branch Court	t 770-427-9900
Frank Harris	Idlewyld	404-580-9463

If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone number to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the June Newsletter is May 28. Any submissions after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion.

Newsletter Editor: Gary Baker e-mail: gjbaker1@comcast.net

The LCHA Newsletter, Facebook Page and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter, Facebook Page and Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

Lee's Crossing Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/groups/leescrossinghoa/

Mailbox Repair: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact John Branham at 678-458-4781 for mailbox post paint or placards.

Clubhouse Rental: Call Chad Ellis at 678-907-1227 or e-mail ellisutigers@gmail.com

Tennis Court Reservations: www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password: Icswimtennis

HOA Closing/Refinance Letters: Please send all HOA closing/refinance letters directly to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com

Board Members

Laura Fenton, President 1068 Foreststone Way	678 575-4832	Phil Karp, Director 1159 Chestnut Hill Circle	404-599-5031
Chad Ellis, Director 545 Basil Court	678-907-1227	Matt Burnham, Secretary 573 Lees Trace	770-310-2033
John Branham, Director 1079 Foreststone Way	678-458-4781	Angela Ford, Treasurer 521 Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
Jordan Lawson, Director 955 Laurel Field Lane	404-274-4754	ACC Manager Judi Floyd521 jffloyd1035@gmail.com	404-808-5390

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com